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From: Deborah Jones-Middleton <deborahjm@rdos.bc.ca>
Sent: 2025-06-13 4:40 PM
To: Melanie Perrin <mperrin@rdffg.bc.ca>
Subject: Letters of Support request re: RDOS meeting with the Minister of Transportation and
Transit at UBCM

 
 
You don't often get email from deborahjm@rdos.bc.ca. Learn why this is important

Hi Melanie,

The RDOS wrote a letter to the Minister of Transportation and Transit (MOTT) regarding traffic
control contractors within the jurisdictional boundaries of the RDOS often taking far longer
than 2 hours to arrive on scene. This leaves the Fire Departments in a difficult position from
the standpoint of liability and scene safety. If the Fire Department stays past the 2 hours,
WorkSafeBC coverage no longer exists for the Firefighters. If the Fire Department stops
providing traffic control on scene it may create a dangerous situation for personnel and
travelers.

We also indicated that we would take the following actions until MOTT resources arrive on
scene after the 2 hours have expired:

In future events when the traffic control contractors do not arrive on scene by the time 2-
hours have elapsed the Fire Department will take the following actions:

·         Close the road by placing apparatus across the roadway on both sides and
keep all personnel within that area to secure the scene.

·         Following the incident, the RDOS will invoice MOTT for the time beyond 2-
hours, for all fire engines required to make the scene safe, at the rate dictated
by the Emergency Management and Climate Readiness Road Rescue
Agreement.

Our preference would be that the Ministry of Transportation and Transit would provide a
long-term solution by enforcing an equipped response from the contracted road maintenance
contractors within the first 2-hours of the report from the Fire Department.

 

The RDOS is requesting letters of support from First Nations, municipalities, regional districts,
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and Fire Departments supporting our request for a meeting with the Minister at UBCM.

Can you please share this with the Regional District Fire Chiefs that were at the meeting on
Monday. Also can you please bring this issue to the attention of the FCABC Board.

One Region Working Together

Deborah Jones-Middleton, Senior Manager of Protective Services

Regional District of Okanagan-Similkameen
101 Martin Street, Penticton, BC V2A 5J9
p. 250-490-4217

www.rdos.bc.ca  deborahjm@rdos.bc.ca

RDOS Emergency Operations Centre: 250-490-4225

 
This Communication is intended for the use of the recipient to which it is addressed, and
may contain confidential, personal and/ or privileged information. Please contact the
sender immediately if you are not the intended recipient of this communication and do
not copy, distribute or take action relying on it. Any communication received in error, or
subsequent reply, should be deleted or destroyed.
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